

Friday 11th November 2022 - Newsletter 9

A message from Miss Towler...

Dear Parents and Carers,

In Teams Venus and Jupiter, Mr Foster and Mr Ramzan are well on their way with teaching their class teams phonics in their daily sessions. This year we are continuing to use 'Little Wandle Revised Letters and Sounds' to teach the children phonics. The children are enjoying these sessions a lot which is a pleasure to watch! The reading



practice books are winging their way home on a weekly basis and we are also sending home the sharing book which your child has chosen to read from our school library and should be enjoyed with an adult at home.

Reading continues to be a big focus for this year at TPA, not only in Early Years and Key Stage One with early reading and phonics but also in Years 3–6. In Key Stage Two our children are taught reading using a dialogic approach which encourages the children to talk about the text and unpick key features of this through our 'Reading for Real' sessions. We have continued to use our reading logs which help celebrate your child's chosen books. It will also give you an opportunity to share your comments. Please can we ask that you encourage your child to use the reading log and promote a love of reading to support our work in school. We are also working hard to continue to encourage our children to get involved with our #getcaughtreading initiative where children can win fantastic books for being caught reading and then sharing pictures

of themselves reading at home or even out and about. If you are interested in finding out more about English at TPA please read this link on our school website: TPA English Intent

Best wishes,

Caroline Towler, Headteacher





An Invite for a Coffee, Catch Up and a school tour

All Parents and Carers are invited to join our Chair of Governors, Kerry Lee and Vice Chair of Governors, Derek De Vere, Mr Foster and Miss Towler for a coffee, catch up and a chat about how we are doing as a school at this current time. Please fill in the form below if you are available on Monday 14th November at 9am at school or at 5pm virtually . On 14.11.22 at 9am families will also be able to have a tour

around school and see your child learning as part of the visit.

https://forms.gle/m8Y2UKyvyjb4cp4i8 Many thanks, TPA

Top tips on Computing from Mr Ramzan our Computing Lead

As technology has become increasingly accessible for children of all ages, it's important to ensure children are safeguarded against any harmful content. Always check your personal devices are locked so children cannot see restricted content. Also please check your children do not engage with their own devices late in the day as screen time affects sleep cycles and mood. Further information on keeping safe online can be found in this link E-safety tips for Parents of Primary School Children



Thank you. Mr Ramzan



Dates for your diary for the coming weeks	
Dates	What's happening at TPA?
Monday 14th November - Friday 18th November	Anti-bullying week: Starting with 'Odd Socks Day' on Monday 14th November. Children can wear their favourite odd socks. Find out more here: Anti-bullying week
Monday 14th November	Coffee and a Catch Up - in school (9am) or virtually (5pm) with Miss Towler, Mr Foster and members of our Governing Body. Click on the link to book your place: https://forms.gle/m8Y2UKyvyjb4cp4i8
	Football Club with York FC Foundation 3.30pm - 4.30pm. Please collect your child from the front school entrance.
Tuesday 15th November	KS1 Art Club with Mr Hughes 3.30pm - 4.30pm. Please collect your child from the front school entrance.
	KS2 Christmas Singing and games club with Mrs Oldfeld. Please collect your child from the front school entrance.
Wednesday 16th November	KS1 trip to Fairburn Ings (please see letter shared with families)
Thursday 17th November	KS1 and KS2 Dance Club with York Dance 3.30pm - 4.30pm. Please collect your child from the front school entrance.
Friday 18th November	Children in Need - Children to wear yellow or spots and give a donation for Children in Need. Children will also take part in a 'Walk and Talk' activity in the afternoon.
Friday 25th November	Training Day - school closed to children
Tuesday 6th December	EYFS (Reception & Nursery) Christmas Performance 9.00am for a 9.15am start
	Christmas Afternoon Performance at school Years 1-6 2.00pm (two tickets per family)
Tuesday 13th December	Carols by Candlelight at St Mary's Church, Tadcaster from 2pm Years 1-6 (two tickets per family)
	Christmas Performance at school Years 1-6 5.30pm - 6.30pm (two tickets per family)

Our school attendance this week is: 96.14%

Our school attendance target is 97%.

Saturn: 98.00% - Top Team Attendance:)

Neptune: 95.31% Jupiter: 94.63%

Venus Reception: 97.67%



*As Government guidance states, your child's attendance is compulsory in school and unless they are unwell we ask that you ensure they are in school, on time, every day.

Becoming fluent in number at TPA

From EYFS to Year 2 our children have four daily sessions of Mastering Number which run for up to 15 minutes. The aim is for children to leave Key Stage One with fluency in calculation and confidence and flexibility with number.



In Year 3 and 4 (Team Saturn) the focus is on developing children's understanding and recall of multiplication and division facts for times tables up to 12 x 12. They will use place value, number facts, factor pairs and inverse operations in mental calculations. This helps our children prepare for the Times Tables Check which takes place in June for all Year 4 pupils.



By Year 5 and 6, children in Team Neptune, the fluency focus is on meeting the needs of children to secure greater confidence in the four different operations (addition, subtraction, multiplication and division).

<u>Find out more about how we teach Maths at TPA</u>

SAFEGUARDING AT TPA

If you are concerned about the safety of a child at Tadcaster Primary Academy, please contact our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Caroline Towler or the Designated Safeguarding Governor who is Kerry Lee, via the School Office on admin.tad@ebor.academy.

If your concern is urgent and out of school hours, please contact: MAST on 01609 780 780

Our school is proud to say that we take the safety and welfare of all of our children in our community seriously. We continue to work in partnership with all parents and carers to support with this.



Caroline Towler Designated Safeguarding Lead



Kerry Lee
Designated Safeguarding Governor



Good luck Team Saturn who are performing in the Yorkshire School's Dance Festival on Saturday. You will be amazing!





Twitter at TPA

Please click on the link below to see if your child is appearing on Twitter right now!

Tadcaster Primary Academy (@TadPrimaryAcad)

Thank you TPAC

We had a fabulous evening last night at our TPAC Neon Disco. Huge thanks go to all members of TPAC who organised and helped to make it such a positive evening.





